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HOPE HOSPITAL – SHIFT DEVELOPMENTS

Since the paper presented to the July meeting of Committee, there have been ongoing meetings between Salford Royal Hospitals Trust and the consortia bidding to carry out the development of the site. Officers of the local authority have been involved in several of these and arrangements have been made to involve councillors.  I attended one meeting on 5th August.  This essentially was a technical meeting to clarify any planning issues arising as the bidders’ proposals developed.  However, there were a number of themes emerging, which will be of interest to Committee members, especially those living closest to the site.

· A number of points are now common to all three bidders:

· Staff, emergency and services access is proposed to be via Stott Lane and public access via Eccles Old Road;

· A multi-storey car park is proposed for the boundary adjoining the motorway;

· Eccles Old Road is explicitly recognised as the urban frontage of the site.

Bidders made a number of points relating to the Eccles Old Road frontage such as:

· Whilst the bidders’ brief is to design and build a new hospital, they are sensitive to the urban frontage.  However, any development of a mixed-use frontage would be outside the brief and require procurement of funding.

· A city strategy for the greater length of Eccles Old Road (streetscape, scale of buildings, etc) would provide a context for designing the front of the hospital site.

· New hospital buildings along the Eccles Old Road frontage could be either close to the road or set back.  The former means that decisions would be needed about design, scale, light impact, etc.  The latter means that decisions would be needed about use of the space between the buildings and the road e.g., landscaping or non-clinical buildings.

At this stage it would be useful if Committee could feed back any thoughts about the way they would like to see the Eccles Old Road frontage of the hospital in future.  Any thoughts about the Stott Lane frontage would also be useful.

